
 
Port Chester-Rye Union Free School District 

Board of Education – Special Meeting Minutes 
June 14, 2017- Superintendent’s Conference Room 

 
                
 
Present: Board of Education Trustees: James Dreves, Carolee Brakewood, and Anne Capeci 
 
Also Present: Superintendent of Schools Dr. Edward Kliszus, Assistant Superintendent for Business Maura McAward,  
Assistant Superintendent Joseph Durney, Superintendent of Buildings and Grounds Ray Renda, representations from Fuller 
D’Angleo Architects  Planners Joseph Fuller, Frank DiFato, and Said Zomorrodian, and representations from School 
Construction Consultants Will Recce, and Paul Adamo 
                
 
Mr. Dreves called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m. and invited all in attendance to recite the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
President’s Opening Remarks 
Mr. Dreves opted to forgo Opening remarks. 
 
Public Comment 
Mr. Richard Hyman commented on his communications with and research of the role of the State Historic Presentation 

Office (SHPO) as it relates to conceptual designs of the additions at Port Chester High School. 

Bond Update 
Representations from Fuller D’Angleo Architects  Planners Joseph Fuller, Frank DiFato, and Said Zomorrodian presented the 
schematic designs and design development completed to date for building projects at Edison, Park Avenue, King Street 
School, John F. Kennedy Elementary School and Port Chester High School 
 
Discussion ensued with participation by members of the Board of Education, Fuller D’Angelo Architects, School 
Construction Consultants, and administration. 
 
A Question and Answer period ensued. It was noted that construction is expected to start on or about July 2018 with 
project completion expected fall 2020. 
 
No formal action was taken. 
 
Public Comment 
Mr. Richard Hyman commented on the PCHS elevation from the Park Avenue, the extension of the gym addition beyond 

the existing building, and the roof. 

Adjournment 
There being no further business at 1:25 p.m., upon motion by Anne Capeci, seconded by Carolee Brakewood and carried, 
the Board adjourned. 


